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Plaque unveiled to commemorate 
General Sir John Monash
It was a pleasure to join some of my 
fellow councillors and members of 
the local community to unveil a new 
plaque commemorating General 
Sir John Monash at Gladesville’s 
Monash Park.
General Sir John Monash is 
viewed as one of Australia’s most 
accomplished senior commanders 
of the First World War, in which 
he led troops at Gallipoli and the 
Western Front. Upon his return 
to Australia he dedicated his 
professional life to leading civic 
roles and was even a founding 
member of Australia’s first  
Rotary club. 
Given Sir Monash’s significant role  
in Australia’s history, it is fitting that 
the City of Ryde can commemorate 
his achievements through this  
new plaque.
For those who want to see the new 
plaque for themselves, it is located 
in the park’s recently upgraded 
Monash Grandstand. 
Rates relief for Ryde 
Last week, I detailed aspects of the 
2020/21 Council Budget which is 
all about supporting the community 
through the COVID-19 pandemic 
and helping Ryde get back on the 
road to recovery. 
A key part of this budget is the 
introduction of rates related 
financial hardship provisions. This 
means approved Jobseeker and 
Jobkeeper applicants may defer 
rates payments until the end of 
September and are also eligible for 
a $400 council rates rebate.
All eligible pensioners will also 
receive a $150 voluntary pensioner 
subsidy to supplement the $250 
statutory pensioner subsidy they 
already receive.
All other ratepayers will have 
access to rates relief via a mutually 
acceptable Rates Payment Plan. 
It is all part of Council’s commitment 
to provide support to those who 
need it most during this pandemic. 
Swimming lessons return  
to the RALC
Swimming lessons will resume  
at the Ryde Aquatic Leisure Centre 
(RALC) from next Monday (20 
July) in accordance with current 
COVID-19 restrictions. 

Term three of swimming lessons will 
take place over 10 weeks between 
Monday 20 July and Sunday 27 
September. Places can be booked 
by calling 8878 5111 or emailing 
swimschool@ryde.nsw.gov.au. 
While you are at the RALC be sure 
to check out the amazing new 
artworks that have been installed  
at the centre. 
These artworks were produced  
by RALC staff members  
Erin Hackelton-Smith and Patrick 
Perlstone during the RALC’s 
three-month closure as a result of 
COVID-19 restrictions. 
Both Erin and Patrick should be 
commended for their initiative and 
for producing such eye-catching art 
that the community will be able to 
enjoy for years to come. 
NSW Planning Portal
There are changes to the way 
customers are required to lodge 
their development applications 
within the City of Ryde, with all 
applications now to be done 
through the NSW Planning Portal.
Customers will need to register with 
the Planning Portal website and 
then submit their application via 
the portal. Council will then review 
the application for acceptance, with 
customers also able to track the 
progress of their application via the 
Planning Portal.
This change means Council will no 
longer be able to accept physical 
applications by post or in person. 
I would like to thank staff from 
the City of Ryde and the NSW 
Government for all their work in 
transitioning to the NSW Planning 
Portal. It is a good example of 
collaboration between both levels  
of government. 
The NSW Planning Portal  
can be viewed at  
www.planningportal.nsw.gov.au.  

Sincerely,
 

Clr Jerome Laxale  
Mayor 
Phone 9952 8222  
mayor@ryde.nsw.gov.au

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATIONS RECEIVED & DETERMINED

For full details of the development applications received and 
determined visit www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/eServices
Received between 25 June and 1 July 2020	
LDA2020/0218	 45-61 Waterloo Rd MACQUARIE PARK  
LDA2020/0220	 18 Thorn St RYDE 
LDA2020/0222	 7 Rickard St RYDE 
LDA2020/0223	 102 Bridge Rd RYDE  
LDA2020/0225	 11 Dora St MARSFIELD  
LDA2020/0226	 11 Dan St MARSFIELD 
LDA2020/0229	 11 Khartoum Rd MACQUARIE PARK
LDA2020/0232	 9 Squire St RYDE  
MOD2020/0130	 63-71 Waterloo Rd MACQUARIE PARK
LDA2020/0208	 2 Spooner Pl NORTH RYDE  
LDA2020/0216	 57 Phillip Rd PUTNEY 
LDA2020/0217	 71 Westminster Rd GLADESVILLE 
LDA2020/0221	 35 Warner St GLADESVILLE  
LDA2020/0224	 34 The Strand GLADESVILLE 
LDA2020/0227	 39 Blenheim Rd NORTH RYDE 
LDA2020/0228	 120-122 Pittwater Rd GLADESVILLE  
LDA2020/0230	 49A Eltham St GLADESVILLE  
LDA2020/0231	 1A Margaret St RYDE  
MOD2020/0123	 56 Higginbotham Rd GLADESVILLE  
MOD2020/0125	 312 Victoria Rd GLADESVILLE  
MOD2020/0127	 56 Higginbotham Rd GLADESVILLE
LDA2020/0219	 512 Blaxland Rd DENISTONE 
MOD2020/0126	 249 Rowe St EASTWOOD
MOD2020/0128	 4 Tallwood Ave EASTWOOD  
MOD2020/0129	 50 East Pde DENISTONE   
Determined between 25 June and 1 July 2020	
LDA2019/0378	 6A Nancarrow Ave RYDE  
LDA2020/0045	 13 Cobar Wy MACQUARIE PARK
LDA2020/0159	 20 Pennant Ave DENISTONE 
LDA2020/0160	 12 Benson St WEST RYDE 
MOD2019/0251	 Shop 2/43-49 Blaxland Rd RYDE  
MOD2020/0053	 8 Giffnock Ave MACQUARIE PARK  
MOD2020/0124	 4 Herbert St WEST RYDE 
LDA2019/0375	 56 Morshead St NORTH RYDE 
LDA2020/0058	 642-678 Victoria Rd RYDE  
LDA2020/0106	 16 Carramar Ave NORTH RYDE
LDA2020/0128	 2 Long Ave EAST RYDE  
LDA2020/0175	 1 Rowell St NORTH RYDE 
LDA2020/0182	 39 The Strand GLADESVILLE  
MOD2020/0060	 22 Jopling St NORTH RYDE  
LDA2019/0446	 66A Darvall Rd EASTWOOD 
LDA2020/0022	 4 Lansdowne St EASTWOOD 
LDA2020/0081	 65 Lovell Rd DENISTONE EAST  
LDA2020/0083	 23 Darwin St WEST RYDE 
MOD2020/0067	 59 Lancaster Ave MELROSE PARK  
MOD2020/0090	 9 Kings Rd DENISTONE EAST  
LDA2019/0443	 8 Shaftsbury Rd WEST RYDE
MOD2020/0092	 18-26 West Pde WEST RYDE 

HAVE YOUR SAY

OPEN COMMUNITY CONSULTATIONS
You are invited to have your say about documents, projects and proposals 
that are currently on public exhibition, or provide feedback on services and 
concerns that affect the community.
•	 City of Ryde Parks – Proposed Land Categorisations (Closing 29 July 2020)
•	 New Library Membership Fees (Closing 2 August 2020)
•	 Dunbar Park – New daily hire fee (Closing 9 August 2020)
•	 Waste and Recycling App Survey (Closing 9 August 2020)
•	 Rowe Street East Smoke Free Zone Trial (Closing 31 August 2020)
•	 Devlin Street Pedestrian Bridges             
•	 Graffiti Vandalism in the City of Ryde
•	 Immunisation Clinic Customer Experience Survey
•	 Traffic & Parking Around Schools
•	 Save Our Streets
Want to find out more? 
To find out more about one of the above projects or for information on how 
to provide feedback, please visit www.ryde.nsw.gov.au/haveyoursay or call 
Customer Service on 9952 8222.


